KPFA POLICY REGARDING CALLING POLICE
Submitted by Andrea Prichett, 5/30/14
Although KPFA can not prevent people from calling the police and inviting them to the station, the LSB can put forward guidelines for management, employees and staff in the form of a general statement of our intention regarding police.

 We understand that calling police and asking for their assistance can have unintended consequences and cause unintended harm to individuals, especially people of color. We understand that most often when police abuse people or engage in misconduct or even criminal activity, they are not held accountable. We also understand that to identify individuals to police in any way is an act of aggression since, often, police will act in ways which target people of color for violence. Therefore, identifying people to police  should be discouraged.

 With these understandings we call upon staff and management to:

1)    Avoid casual contact with police agencies and do not invite them into the station. We regard such contacts as events which weaken our unity and trust within the station. Police should never be called or contacted by those who represent the station unless there is a clear and imminent threat of violence against the workers or facilities of KPFA. We consider calling police or seeking their assistance to be a last resort after all peaceful means have been exhausted.

2)    Use alternatives to police: Do not call police to settle disagreements between those working in the station. Work with management, other staff to peacefully resolve conflicts.

 Management shall create clear procedures to assist staff in addressing interpersonal conflicts and provide a method for documenting behavior which violates personnel policies and/or degrades
